May 15, 2003

Highlands Neighborhood Meeting.  President Teresa Muro presiding.

Officers attending:  Vice President – Connie Ballou; Secretary - Karen Story; Treasurer – Julia Hungerford; Board members - Jeannie Baker, Steve Hager.

City Council members: Jim Lauinger, Mary-Alice Burleigh, Dave Asher

City of Kirkland Neighborhood Services Coordinator – Kari Page

I. Approximately 20 people attended. Everyone introduced themselves and gave their address “coordinates.” 

II. Teresa announced our new website: www.kirklandhighlands.org. Neighbors were urged to submit suggestions for enhancements and additions.

III. Kari Page, from the City of Kirkland Neighborhood Connections program, followed up on our questions from the March meeting about the use of our $25,000 grant money. 

· The City had proposed that we split the funds between the NE 90th street park and the railroad crossing at NE 87th and 112th Ave NE. Neighbors were concerned that the proposed railroad crossing improvements would not adequately address the biggest issue, which is the lack of a sidewalk at the NW corner of NE 87th and 112th Ave NE. 

· Kari reported that Burlington Northern said they would probably be willing to match up to $5000 toward crossing improvements. The City would probably not be able to contribute any funds for the crossing. 

· Since the park got the most total points, we chose it as our top priority use of funds. If there are funds left over, these will be spent on the crossing. 

· We will begin working with the City on park plans as soon as possible. Everyone will have a chance for input. The Park Dept. is not available to begin work on the park until fall, but we may be able to begin volunteer brush clearing before then. 

IV. We discussed traffic concerns. 

· Tracy Burroughs, from the Kirkland neighborhood traffic control program, was not able to attend the meeting as planned, because she now has a new job. So Teresa asked us what our main concerns were for our neighborhood, and will submit this to the City. (See attached email to Ellen McMahon.) 

· We discussed alternatives to speed bumps, such as more speed signs, painted speed limits on streets, reporting violators, no passing stripes, and “slow down if you don’t want speed bumps” signs. 

· The City representatives encouraged us to attend to the next “Neighborhood U” in June, which will have a transportation and traffic theme. Info is available on the City website. 

· Dave Asher encouraged everyone to send letters to the City Manager or City Council requesting sidewalks or other traffic improvements. 

· Jim Lauinger clarified that all monies from concommitant sidewalk agreements will now be used for school walk route safety improvements, and that our neighborhood is likely to be one of the prime benefactors.   

· Steve Hager suggested we consider a “local improvement district” tax on our neighborhood, to be used in our neighborhood. The Board will discuss this. 

V. Announcements:

· Saturday, June 21 is the first “Freeway Cup” softball tournament and BBQ! We’ll play the North Rose Hill neighborhood association at Mark Twain Elementary. Please contact Teresa Muro if you would like to be on our team, or can help with planning or organizing. See our website for more details!

· No one has volunteered to help create a float for the 4th of July parade, so it looks like our neighborhood will not be represented this year.

· Mark your calendars for our annual neighborhood picnic at Highlands Park, Sunday, September 7.

VI. Vic Newhard, President of the Kirkland Heritage Society, gave an update on the new “Heritage Hall.” He encouraged our neighborhood association to buy a paver (the Board will discuss this). They need volunteers, and “period” plants. See their website for more info (link on our website). 

VII. The meeting adjourned at 8:15.

